Montauk Manor Board of Managers

Saturday, January 26th, 2019
New York City
9:30am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Vice President, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Galina Kaloyanova, Controller
Absent: Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Kathleen Mize 
Meeting called to order at 10:00am
President – Lou Federico
Opening Remarks – Lou welcomed Jerry Simunek to the Board.

Legal- Legal bills totaling $8,528.25 for the months of November and December 2018.

Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $8,528.25 was made by Don Kershan, seconded by Claire Ratusch. 

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

LaFine Update – The restaurant lease was discussed.
Marc Schneider reviewed the Condominium Sales Application Package, Lease Application for leases over 30 days and Rental Program Agreement and submitted drafts for the Board’s approval.

Chart Check – On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balance in the construction account as of 1/26/19 is $573,734.82.

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Phase 2 of construction work on units 122-124 is coming along nicely.  The steel beams and collars are in and the footings are being reinforced with cement and rods.  The decking above these units is suspect but we did notice that the sheeting above the units and below the decking was not rotten as the material above unit 121.  Also the wood behind the outside wall of unit 125 doesn’t appear to be as badly damaged as it was in unit 121. 
Between 1/7-1/9 2019 11 units were found to be leaking.  A majority of the leak are from the roof, flat roof, some area, dog house dormers and missing roof shingles throughout the Manor roof.  The stucco areas above units 101-105 are cracking and some separation is occurring.  The exit doors leading outside by units 126 and 109 need replacing.  Fire vents are inoperable and will need replacing.  Roof shingles are missing in a number of places, along ridges, dormers and gables.  Boiler chimney flashing is lifted; bricks are spalding, mold growing and leaks into the boiler room.
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General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel
Janice submitted a proposal from Maxim Network’s to upgrade our current phone system and maintenance agreements at an annual savings of $2,795.12.  (Savings over 5 years period including cost of new equipment $13,975.60.)

Motion to approve the upgrade of our telephone system and maintenance contracts at a saving of $13,975.60 including cost of new equipment over 5 years was made by Don Kershan, seconded by Claire Ratusch. 

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

STP – ABS Pumps has completed the upgrade of the return sludge pumping station and new controls.

Status on EQ Tank Project from last update:

Original SEQRA documentation from Town of East Hampton was found by Town Attorney's office and provided to CEA.

Sewer Agency will review the EQ Tank design documents and coordinate their

review with Suffolk County Department of Health Services.
Suffolk County Department of Health Services preliminary review completed

part of granting a waiver for setback distances requires odor control for EQ Tank.
Flows during the summer season remained under the 30,000 gpd limit.
Emails have been sent to SCDHS regarding seating of restaurant relative to

flows being within permit limitations, no reply as of yet.
Treasurer’s Report – Galina Kaloyanova 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 1/26/2019
Condo

Operating BNB 

$          211,577
Major Construction 

  
573,735
STP Operating



775,007 

Total



         1,560,319
Rental

Operating BNB

   $        521,490
STP- CD Apple Bank


 125,287
Total




 646,777
Manager’s Report

BOM 1/26/2019
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Rental Report – Jerry Simunek

The January 7th final inspection of the Five Year Plan (now completed) proved to a long and trying process. Units that have not complied will be removed immediately from the regular rotation.  The only exceptions will be if no other unit in their category is vacant or if a guest specially requests that unit.  Some of the “Basic” units have advanced reservation.  These reservations will be re-assigned to units in the regular rotation.

Some of the owners that have not complies with the Five Year Plan schedule have subsequently requested time extensions.  After considerable discussion, the Rental 
Committee unanimously decided that no exceptions will be granted.  To do so undermines the entire Rental Program and the work of the Rental Committee as well as penalizing those who are in compliance.  Rental Homeowners have had five years, nine letters, reminders at every annual meeting and a homeowners meeting devoted entirely to arrange for the upgrades.  Most units in the “Basic” rotation have had additionally had phone conversations with Janice, Don or myself.  There is no reason at this time for an exception.

The Rental Committee will meet again in May or early June to establish criteria for the second phase of improvements which will further enhance the reputation of Montauk Manor.
A motion was made by Jerry Simunek to increase the cost of the Entrance Fee for the Rental Program from $2500 to $3500 as of May 1st, 2019, seconded by William Skody.

VOTE:  PASSED; 6 in favor, 1 opposed
New Business 

Units approved for sale:

Unit 405 – 1-bedroom, 1 bath simplex, $215,000, closing 1/25/2019
Next Board Meetings March 9th, 2019, and May 4th, 2019, 9:30am at Montauk Manor

Adjourned 1:30pm

